



New Greenbelt Fund supports farm initiatives

There already was a Foundation, providing grants to initiatives within the Greenbelt. Now the Province has established a new Greenbelt Fund, with a broader mandate: Promoting Ontario Food across the province. 

Through the "Broader Public Sector Investment Fund: Promoting Ontario Food," a total of $1.895 million in grants have been announced. Projects will help grow the use of local foods, support agriculture-based initiatives that improve marketing, and support innovation.

One of the larger grants - $350,000 over a 2-year period - is going to Cohn Farms, located on the 11th Line of Bradford West Gwillimbury. The project, Creating Farm Clusters to supply the broader public sector, will bring together up to 30 growers and producers to build a co-packing facility that will help supply the broader public sector with fresh Ontario produce. The "broader public sector" refers to daycares, schools, universities and colleges, hospitals and long-term care facilities. 

"Our co-packing facility will allow us to provide a more diverse supply of produce to Ontario's public institutions. We are excited for the opportunity this grant is providing us, and the farmers in the Greenbelt," says Keith Cohn, owner of Cohn Farms. 

It's a project that has been in the planning stages for 6 to 8 months. The goal is to work with Local Food Plus certified growers - and to upgrade safety standards, especially for smaller growers.

"One of the most important things is we're trying to get food safety check and traceability standards in place," says Keith, noting that smaller growers not only have trouble marketing their produce, "but because they're smaller, they have trouble following the standards."

Ultimately, the plant could move from LFP, to a higher HASUP certification.

Brother Larry Cohn says that the farm will be working closely with Local Food Plus to attract certified growers, and expand the range of produce packed at the plant. Cohn Farms already packs potatoes, carrots and onions; "We're looking at bringing in cauliflower, broccoli, celery and cabbage," he says. "We're trying to raise the bar on food safety... and traceability. Traceability is everything nowadays."

Cohn Farms already can track its produce from field to retail shelf; the co-packing plant will extend that traceability to all of the participating growers. "It's a win-win."

The plant should be up and running by summer. "That's the plan," says Keith.

"Cohn Farms has identified a collaborative solution to help Greenbelt Farmers meet the unique needs of public institutions. From large and small farm operations to distributors, the Greenbelt Fund is supporting all levels of the food value chain to create a ripple effect of change throughout the food system," says Burkhard Mausberg, President of the new Fund. 

Local Food Plus, which offers "Certified Local Sustainable" certification, will also receive a Greenbelt Fund grant of $200,000 over two years, to promote sustainable food policies and purchases.

